

11 July 2022

Harold

fyi-request-19625-4f8cbd82@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: OIA-2021/22-1470

Dear Harold

Official Information Act request for COVID-19 Communications Approach

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 1 July 2022. You requested:

"Communications approach for managing COVID-19 disinformation, online harm and scams"

Please find enclosed the requested document which I have decided to release in full.

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under section 28(3) of the Act.

We do not intend to publish this response on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet's website.

Yours sincerely

Julie Knauf

Acting Deputy Chief Executive

COVID-19 Response